Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

Region I
SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF PANGASINAN II

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

May 5, 2023
DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. { ZJXQ , 8. 2023

TO: Public Schools District Supervisors
School Heads - Secondary & Elementary
All Others Concerned

FROM: LORNA G. BUGAYONG, PhD, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent
SUBJECT: Conference of Filipino Department Heads & District
Coordinators
PARTICULARS
1 There will be a conference of Filipino Department Heads (Secondary) and

Filipino District Coordinators (Elementary) on May 9, 2023, 1:00 o’clock in the
afternoon. The venue for the Secondary Department Heads will be at Mataas na
Paaralang Juan C. Laya, while for the District Coordinators, it will be at Juan C.
Laya SPED Center, San Manuel, Pangasinan

2. The objectives of the conference are:

a. to evaluate reading status, reading report updates, MPS;

b. to plan for the conduct of the Division Festival Of Talents (DFOT);
3. Attendance to this conference is a MUST. No proxy is allowed.

4. For the information and strict compliance of all concerned.
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